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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, 
8 APRIL  2024 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	

	

	Cllr Bradley Evans (BE)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL)

	Cllr Simon Lee (SL)
Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt (GL)
Cllr Francis Morland (FM)

Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Viv Regler (VR)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 



	

	Item
	Record
	

	1
	APOLOGIES Cllrs Nick Crangle (NC), Tom Conner (TC)

	

	2
3
4
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19.37 
HP Unitary Wiltshire Councillor had nothing to report.
MEETING BACK IN SESSION 19.40.

	

	5
6
7
7.1
7.2
7.3
7.4
	MINUTES
Having been circulated previously, the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4 March were then approved and signed as a true record of the meeting. 

MATTERS ARISING None 
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED

PL/2024/02574 Proposal to demolish and reconstruct an extension at 8 Ireland, BA14 9RW – Councillors resolved to have no objection.  
Application to register Land as Town/Village Green, Southwick Court Fields – RE will be attending the Planning Committee meeting to observe. 
15/04736/OUT Proposal for 2500 dwellings and associated development on land South East of Trowbridge. This land is outside of North Bradley.  Councillors commented that while they supported the original application subject to conditions, they are concerned that North Bradley village will be surrounded entirely by new build developments. 
PL/2024/03205 Proposal to demolish existing conservatory and erect a rear extension. Relocate the main entrance to the property and internal alterations. Councillors resolved to have no objection. 
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12
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14.1
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15

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – DECISIONS MADE 

Appeal by Savills against a refusal to grant planning permission for Land South of Trowbridge. The appeal was allowed and permission granted for 180 residential dwellings and associated development. FM commented that some CIL will come to North Bradley as part of development is in North Bradley. 

EMERGENCY CONTACT HUB SCHEME UPDATE

RE updated councillors on a meeting with Pastor Matt Neal, a church Elder and the Wiltshire Council lead officer, Chris Manuel (CM). at North Bradley Baptist Church on 6 March. Agreed that CM will produce posters to raise awareness of the hub in North Bradley, on the website and on facebook. The Clerk create a whatsapp group to enable communication in the event of an emergency. The group will include at least three key holders from the church who would be able to open up if the need arose. Councillors VR and GL will represent the Parish Council in the group.  The group will also allow the Parish council to communicate quickly with the church  to decide if and when to activate the Hub. Councillors resolved to make an annual donation to the Baptist church to assist with any expenses incurred in this provision for the village. 
CORRESPONDENCE

Email 5 April from Chris Menhenheott informed PC of a major sewer problem that necessitated closure by WessexWater of the pumping station at the bottom of The Rank. Vehicles used in the clean up operation caused damage to the bridleway. Wessex Water have since advised that they are due to hold an on-site meeting on 9 April between Wessex Water’s estates department, their repairs and maintenance team and the landowner  to discuss the necessary repairs. An update is due following the meeting.  

GL raised concerns about damage further to the Axe and Cleaver Lane bridleway caused by tractor tyres.  She will refer her concerns on to Wiltshire Council.  

Email 21 March from Kieran Elliott, WC Democracy Manager regarding the boundary at Scotland/Ireland, on the borders of Southwick and North Bradley, that the boundary line appears to run through a number of the properties. Clerk to contact Kieran Elliott for update following committee meeting on 3 April. Post Meeting Note: As parish council representatives did not attend the review meeting, Keiran Elliott is recommending a consultation with all parties.    
Email 7 April from Bernard Clarkson requesting the replacement of a badly broken bin near The Rising Sun pub. Councillors approved the expenditure. 
Email 20 March from GL informing the PC of an automatic number plate recognition speed camera purchased by Brent Knoll Parish Council and Avon and Somerset Police. NC has asked Wiltshire Police if they could provide financial assistance for a similar camera in North Bradley. RE reminded councillors that a grant request could be made to the Area Board for assistance. He said he felt that the village would support an increase in the precept to assist with the cost of any effective speed management.  Clerk to ask Trowbridge Town Council officers if they have any knowledge of this.  
NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN UPDATE

LL reported a low turnout for the consultation event in January, mainly older people from the parish. The majority of those who responded supported a joint review with TTC. The Parish Council resolved to support the joint review. Lance Allan has drafted a Statement of Intent on behalf of TTC which the Steering Group will consider at its next meeting, 16 April.  Next step is to consider the options and the writing of the draft plan. There is some remaining unspent grant. Councillors suggesting posters advertising the outcome of the consultation. Clerk will investigate.   
PARISH MAINTENANCE     

Nothing further to add to existing list submitted 25 March. 
FINANCE

RE reminded Councillors that some regular monthly payments were authorised by himself and LL before the end of the 23/24 financial year dealine.

The Clerk circulated hard copies of the end of year budget comparison. This showed an overspend of £460.96 but she explained that figures were skewed by spend on Neighbourhood Plan which was grant funded.   

The following payments were approved and will be paid on-line:
13.3.1
Nick Crangle – Tree Stakes
£30.00
13.3.2
Gooding Accounts
£30.00
ANY OTHER MATTERS

LL asked if it might be possible to register the undeveloped section of H2.2 as a village 
green. FM informed councillors that certain rules need to be adhered to. Common land  

needs to be identified as being special to the community. There is a list of ‘special’ 

requirements. As H2.2 is currently allocated, any application would conflict with the 

housing allocation. LL will liaise with FM.  

HP referred to an updated bus timetable. Some journeys have been reinstated, others 
cancelled and some routes altered. Some councillors offered to help him to distribute 
leaflets to residents detailing the changes.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 13 May 2024 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
The meeting closed at 20.55 
Signed …………………………              Date …………
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